
ELSINBORO	TOWNSHIP	
July	5,	2022	
	
The regular meeting was called to order at 5:00pm by Mayor Elwell as 
advertised.  The requirements of the Sunshine Law were met by notifying the 
South Jersey Times within the time prescribed by law.  Notice was also 
posted on the bulletin board at the Elsinboro Municipal Building and posted 
on the Township website. 
 
Present were: Mayor Elwell, Deputy Mayor McAllister, Committeeman 
Hogate, CFO Willadsen, Clerk Uzdanovics, Solicitor Arbittier 
 
Mayor Elwell called this July 5, 2022 township committee meeting to order. 
Motion	McAllister		 Second	Hogate	 			3	Ayes 
 
Motion to dispense with the reading of the minutes from the previous 
meeting and to approve as submitted 
Motion	McAllister		 Second	Hogate	 			3	Ayes 
 
CFO gave Committee treasurer’s report and list of bills 
 
Motion to pay bills Motion	McAllister		 Second	Hogate	 			3	Ayes	
	
RESOLUTIONS	TO	BE	APPROVED	

 
Motion to	approve PSE&G Helicopter Landing Pad 
Motion	McAllister		 Second	Hogate	 			3	Ayes 
	
Motion	to	approve	Raffle license for the Elsinboro Fire Company	
Motion	McAllister		 Second	Hogate	 			2	Ayes			Elwell	Abstains	
	 
 Police Report, Building inspectors report, CO report and Tax Collector’s     
report to be kept on file 
 
Solicitor Arbittier informed the Committee of the Lead Paint law that the 
state has passed.  All towns will have to have Rental units built before 1978 
tested.  How they test will be decided. The solicitor will look into further and 
an Ordinance will be passed. 

 
Committee	Reports	
 

Emergency Management – Deputy Mayor McAllister said the drill went well.  He 
will setup a meeting with Mike and Bud in the near future. 
 
Community Development - Mayor Elwell shared that the Elsinboro school 
honored Connie McAllister on her retirement. 
 
Township Roads-Committeeman Hogate attended the Storm Water training at 
the County Road Department on June 22, 2022. 
 



Insurance-Committeeman Hogate attended the JIF meetings for June.  Paul 
Forlenza will attend our meeting in August. 
 
Administration-Mayor Elwell informed us the road project is moving forward 
and we received the Clean Communities grant of $4000.00. 
 
Open	to	Public	Comment		
 
Mayor Elwell reported that an incident had taken place on the beach and 
with some of the issues there needed to be clarification on who responds.  He 
then asked Chief Venable to explain. 
 
Chief Venable informed everyone when there is an issue call LAC they will 
reach out to the appropriate authorities.    
 
Mrs. Cocchi asked if the NJ State Police can get involved.   Chief Venable said 
yes because of a joint agreement, but still call the police they will handle. 
 
Mrs. Ferguson asked if there was a report done since one of the party’s 
involved said they couldn’t get one.   Chief Venable said they did a report 
since the were asked to do one. 
 
Cheryl Leonard asked whose rules get enforced if there is a shared service? 
Chief Venable said where the violation occurs determines what rules will be 
enforced. 
 
Date of Next Meeting: August 1, 2022 
 
Motion for Adjournment at 5:40pm  Motion	McAllister					
	
Second	Hogate	 			3	Ayes 
 
 


